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Under the direction of the South-East Coast Ambulance service 

(SECAmb), during the calendar year 2018 nine responders attended over 

400 incidents over an area from Hadlow Down to Punnetts Town and 

beyond, and from Mayfield to Horam.  The Trustees would record their 

appreciation of the sterling efforts of the team leader, Hannah Crush who 

succeeded Theo Parfitt, deputy Andy Bodkin, training supervisor Andy 

McGarvey and the other Responders who dedicated so much of their time 

to this important service to the community. Thanks also go to Phil 

Williams for developing the First Responder database (FReD) which 

records the activity of all Responders.  

  

The Trustees plan to recruit, train and equip additional Responders to 

bring the operating strength of the organisation to fifteen.   We shall 

concentrate on maintaining training with specialised equipment to meet 

the increasing skill-sets now demanded.  We shall continue to give public 

demonstrations of Cardio-Pulmonary Resuscitation and to contribute to 

the installation of defibrillators within the community. 

  

The requirements of the Charity Commission have been met. 

  

The Trustees wish to record their appreciation of the continuing 

encouragement we receive from so many organisations within the 

community. 
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